
From:  Barbara Russell 707-825-0137 

I’m concerned about our watersheds in Humboldt County as the wildlife corridor across the street from 
me at Hall Creek in Glendale is going to be rezoned Heavy Industrial and that creek flows into the Mad 
River right upstream from Humboldt Bay Municipal Water Districts’ water pumps providing water to 
over 88,000 Humboldt County residences.  So I have an idea that will help educate people about the 
importance of protecting riparian zones which is the streamside place where the land meets the creeks 
and streams and rivers as the streamside management program which would be part of this heavy 
industrial thing is not easily enforceable.  Not a good enough protection for our watershed.  So my 
suggestion to Humboldt County Planning Commission and the Planning and Building Department and 
the Supervisors is to do what Sanoma County does which is their Planning department has a beautiful 
nature video that people will enjoy to watch that educates them about the joys and value of protecting 
our riparian zones.  It should be a requirement for people who want to get permits and have creeks and 
stream and watersheds.  If they want to get permits they watch this video.  It’s not too much to ask and 
allows people an opportunity to be educated so they can make better decision and plans.  I have many 
examples of bad decisions that my neighbors have made because they just don’t know any better and 
they get fined but still don’t know any better.  So our planning and building department need to have a 
little video that people can look up online or on website and get educated and I think that would really 
smooth out a lot of difficulties and can be a beautiful thing to have.  That is what Sonoma County has is 
a youtube video that people can watch cause I’ve seen it.  The other thing we should od in the planning 
and building department is what they do in Bolder CO. If people want to get permits they have to get 
points.  There is different things you can do to get points and one of them is planting native plants.  Yeah 
we make people do these awful, not awful thing but I mean everything is a pain in the butt.  This would 
be something that people can feel good about.  And maybe they don’t like in the beginning because 
people always moan and groan but I know they’ll feel better about it latter and it’s something that can 
help long term.  Our County is very special and unique and that’s why people want to move here. It’s not 
ruined yet.  I don’t have to convince you I’m sure. So, anyway guess that’s my message.  I want the 
Planning and Building Department to have a point system where people have to do a good thing for 
nature, wildlife and riparian zones by getting points.  You get points by doing good things for the stream, 
wildlife corridor we life amongst and also for there to be a nature video that educates people about the 
joys and importance to protect our riparian zones.       


